
NOTICE OF PROTEST HEARING 
CONTRA COSTA LOCAL AGENCY  

FORMATION COMMISSION (LAFCO) 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that LAFCO will hold a protest hearing on the Dissolution 
of Rollingwood Wilart Park Recreation & Park District (RWPRPD) on Tuesday, 
September 11, 2018 at 11:00 am at the Rollingwood Lutheran Church located at 2393 
Greenwood Drive in San Pablo, CA. At the protest hearing, LAFCO will receive written 
protests.  

The RWPRPD was formed in 1956 to operate and maintain the Rollingwood Recreation 
Center. The District is located east of the City of San Pablo and south of the City of 
Richmond; and comprises 113+ acres, with a population of about 3,000 residents (1,207 
registered voters). For many years, RWPRPD has struggled with service, governance and 
administrative issues. Following the recommendation of several LAFCO studies and a 
Grand Jury report, on January 10, 2018, LAFCO adopted a resolution initiating dissolution 
of RWPRPD.   

On August 8, 2018, the Commission held a public hearing at which time they approved 
dissolution of the RWPRPD and named Contra Costa County as the successor agency to 
wind up the affairs of the District. LAFCO’s approval of the dissolution is subject to a 
protest hearing. The protest hearing is conducted by the Commission’s Executive Officer, 
who has been delegated the authority to conduct the hearing. 

Any landowner or registered voter within the subject territory may file a written protest 
with the LAFCO Executive Officer prior to the conclusion of the protest hearing on 
September 11, 2018. Each landowner and registered voter within the District was sent a 
letter notifying them of the protest hearing, along with instructions as to how to file a 
written protest, if they so desire. For more information, please contact the LAFCO office at 
(925) 335-1094. 
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